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Amenity Effect Programme (AEP) Payments

Calculations for the next round of AEP payments for the period 1 July to 31 December 2021 are now being processed. 
Letters will be sent out shortly to all enrolled residents advising of the outcome for their property. If your property 
qualifies and you are not already enrolled in the scheme, we will deliver a form and instructions to enrol if you wish. 
We will require a copy of the bank account details for the receiving account, which also needs to be stamped and 
signed by your bank, as we cannot provide cheques. Should you already be enrolled but your bank account details 
have changed, you will need to bring a verified copy of the changes to the Project Information Office.
If you have any queries on the AEP please pop into our Project Information Office at 86 Seddon Street, Monday to 
Friday 10am – 2pm or call 021 190 1078. 

Correnso & Project Martha Community Meeting
Due to the current COVID-19 climate, we are postponing our planned Correnso and Project Martha 
Community meeting originally scheduled for Thursday the 3rd of March at 5:30 pm. We will confirm a 
new date and time when possible through our regular channels. Apologies for the inconvenience and 
we look forward to catching up with the local community when it is safe to do so. In the mean time, if 
you have any questions please visit or call the Project Information Office.

One of the interesting parts of an industry like 
mining in Waihi, which has a long history behind it, 
is looking back at how it “used to be”.
This photograph we’ve received of the historic 
Martha Mine underground workings shows one of 
the closest things the “old timer” miners of their 
day had to a lunchroom.
The ever-present rat population in the tunnels 
back then meant that food had to be hung from the 
ceiling wherever possible if a miner wanted to still 
have a meal to come back for later. Even then, the 
suspended food parcels were far from 100% safe 
from crafty rodents. A few planks on the ground 
and against the wall gave the miners somewhere 
to sit, and that was that.
The exact date this shot was captured is currently 
unknown, so if anyone knows more of the details 
behind this photograph, please get in touch as we’d 
love to learn more ourselves.
Today, our underground operations look very 
different. Not only are the modern underground 
operations completely free of rats – or any 
type of animal – our underground staff have 
access to a crib room with a surprising number 
of modern conveniences. As well as the basic 
features of any good lunch area like furniture, 
hot and cold water, a fridge and microwave, 
our underground crib room comes complete 
with a heat pump and staff can even get  
Wi-Fi; 400 metres below the surface.
The seats are more comfortable too!
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Mine Development Plan
Published at the start of each month as 
required by the Correnso Underground 
Conditions of Consent, the Slevin 
Underground Conditions of Consent, and 
the Project Martha Conditions of Consent.
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